
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 4th September 2025 
 
 
Stalmine Play Ground Area 
Playground inspections for August 2025 have shown there was litter at the park at the time of inspection, and a piece 
of the wooden frame that holds the bark was missing, this has been refitted.   
 
Memorial Project 
I have spoken to the Lengths Man in regards starting to dig up the area in preparation for the ground work to begin, he 
has the same person who levelled the area for the storage unit, and I will be meeting them on Friday 5th to discuss the 
project, this will save on costs. A contractor still needs to be found and resolved to lay down the foundation of the 
area, I will have to research and find quotes for this part of the project. 
 
Bus Stops 
Mark has now cleaned the bus stops within the area, and has done quite a lot of PROW work. 
 
PROW and Biodiversity Grants from LCC 
I can confirm I have received a letter from Lancashire County Council that they will not be offering these grants this 
year.  
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